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Arrangement for conduct of election. 
 

DECISION 
 
[1]  On 11 April 2006, the Victoria Police Branch of the abovenamed organisation lodged in the Industrial 
Registry the prescribed information in relation an election, to fill a casual vacancy, in the following office; 
 
 
 

Branch Assistant Treasurer / Delegate to Federal Council 
 
 

 
[2]   I am satisfied that an election for the abovenamed office is required to be held under the rules of the 
organisation and, under subsection 189(3) of Schedule 1B of the Workplace Relations Act 1996, I am making 
arrangements for the conduct of the election by the Australian Electoral Commission.  
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Our Ref: 20051s.183 

Your Ref: 7 April, 2006 

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL 

Mr. Robert Pfeiffer 
Australian Industrial Registry 
G.P.O. Box 1994S 
MELBOURNE VIC 3001 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer, 

RE: Election for position Assistant Treasuer, Police Federation 
of Australia (Victoria Police Branch). 

The Police Association ('the Association') formally advises that an 
election conducted by the Australian Electoral Connnissioner at the 
Association's Executive meeting on 4 April, 2006 resulted in Mr. 
Dean Thomas being elected to the post of Senior Vice President. 
On acceptance of this position, Mr. Thomas resigned his former 
position of Assistant Treasurer of the P.F.A. (Victoria Police 
Branch). 

At the above meeting the following motions were carried: 

"THAT THE RESIGNATION OF ASSISTANT 
TREASUER, DEAN THOMAS BE RECEIVED." 

"THAT IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE VICTORIA 
POLICE BRANCH RULES OF THE PFA, THAT AN 
ELECTION BE CONDUCTED FOR THE POSITION 
OF ASSISTANT TREASURER." 

The Association requests you formally instruct the Electoral 
Connnission to connnence the process in terms of conducting an 
election for the position of Assistant Treasurer at the earliest 
opportunity (next Executive meeting is scheduled to be held on 2 
May, 2006). 

If you have any further queries in relation to this matter, please do 
not hesitate to contact me or if I am unavailable, Mr. Bruce 
McKenzie, Assistant Secretary at The Police Association on 9495 
6899. 

Yours sincerely 

President 
I 
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